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Date: August 9, 2011 
 
To: Mayor Parris and City Council Members 
 
From: Robert C. Neal, Director of Public Works 
 
Subject: Award of Bid - Public Works Construction Project No. 11-013 
 BLVD Special Event Control, Phase 2 
 
Recommendation: 
Award Public Works Construction Project No. 11-013, BLVD Special Event Control, Phase 
2, to Hondo Engineering, Inc. of Lancaster, California, in the amount of $109,125.00, plus a 
20% contingency, for bollard and receiver installation along the BLVD and on side streets to 
provide for protected areas during downtown events.  Authorize the City Manager, or his 
designee, to sign all documents.   

This contract is awarded to the lowest responsible bidder per California Public Contract Code 
Section 22038 (b). 

Fiscal Impact: 
$130,950.00 (including 20% contingency) to be awarded; sufficient funds are available in 
Capital Improvements Budget Account Numbers 206-16ST004-924.  Associated annual 
maintenance costs are considered negligible. 

Background: 
The project involves the construction and installation of 111 protective security bollards along 
the BLVD and on adjacent side streets, immediately north and south of the BLVD.  The 
project shall include the construction and installation of 22 thematic/decorative bollards and 
89 standard bollards.  Receivers will be constructed at bollard storage locations and 
deployment locations, for a total of 304 receivers.   

On July 20, 2011, at 11:00 a.m., the City conducted a bid opening for Public Works 
Construction Project No. 11-013.  Three sealed bid envelopes were received, opened, and read 
aloud.  The bids were as follows: 
 
1. Hondo Engineering, Inc.     $109,125 

2. Pacific Construction Company, Inc.   $138,780 

3. MJS Construction, Inc.     $171,440 

 
 Engineer's Estimate $190,000  

 
RMH:tl 


